COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

March 7, 2014
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The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at the Northwoods United Methodist Church on Friday, March 7, 2014. The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kristi Pitchford. Those in attendance were:   Barrett Kahl, Brian Fike, Chris Scott, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Collis Niro, Craig Wagner, Deandra Still, Gail Taylor, James Ross, Janice Graniero, Jason Klein, Jeffrey Sessoms, Jennifer Colley, Jon Johnson, Karol Davis, Keith Walker, Kelley Hamilton, Kristi Pitchford, Linda Graham, Lori Jeppe, Mark McCloskey, Mike Fresia, Rick Moser, Shannon Harris, Susan Pridgen, and Ursulla Ingram. 
Excused absences were received from:  Amelia Grissett, Donna Grady, Harold Dunlop, Junie Christian, Kathleen Holbrook, Loretta Keelin, Pamela Brown, and William Keller.
INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. 

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF February 3, 2014
Craig Wagner made the motion to approve the February minutes. James Ross seconded the motion. The motion was carried unopposed. 
PRESENTATION

Chris Scott from Lower Cape Fear & LifeCare Center in Wilmington gave a presentation on the hospice services that they provide for clients. They serve Bladen, Brunswick, Columbus, New Hanover, Onslow and Pender counties in NC.  Medicare, Medicaid, private insurance, grants and donations do assist with the cost of service for clients. You can find more information at http://www.hospiceandlifecarecenter.org
POINT IN TIME COUNT
The total homeless population identified during the PIT Count was 617 which included 318 adults and 299 children. Of the adults, 48 were veterans or 15% of the adults. This year’s total represented an increase of 158 people over the 2013 PIT Count.
 PROGRAM UPDATES
SOLUTIONS FOR STABILITY:  Susan Pridgen reported they have 81 clients in their program.  The program is going strong, but Susan needs assistance with finding affordable housing and landlords that will allow clients with less than perfect credit to rent.  
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS: Jennifer Colley reported that 328 school-aged children have been identified this school year. The reasons for homelessness are as follows:  Condemned/Unfit Housing=16; House Fire=5; Runaway=7; Domestic Violence/Child Abuse=82; Kicked Out/Abandoned=52; Economic Hardship=77; and Eviction/Foreclosure=89. 

SHELTER PLUS CARE: Brian Fike reported that the program is currently full. He hopes that with further grants, he will be able to take more clients. He will keep us informed. 
SUBCOMMITTEE UPDATES
The 2nd Annual Strokes of Hope Fundraiser is part of the Vine and Dine Event to be held April 4, 2014 at Discovery Church, 1309 Lejeune Blvd from 6-9pm. Tickets are $50 each or $80 per couple (Premier  Room $10.00 extra). For ticket information, please visit www.uwonslow.org or call 910-347-2646.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS

Kelley Hamilton announced the recent Job Fair at the DAV was a success; more than 185 clients were in attendance. The Veterans Dress 4 Success program information will be shared later this month. 

Kristi Pitchford announced that CAN-DO general meetings will start being held every other month and that subcommittee meetings to address specific, identified issues will occur in the alternate months. As many issues affecting our local homeless population have been identified at CAN-DO meetings such as housing, transportation, shower/hygiene needs, options during the snow/ice besides the OCO shelter, etc., subcommittees will be formed from within the CAN-DO membership to address these issues. A brainstorming/issue identification session will occur at the May CAN-DO meeting. Kristi requested that members begin identifying their concerns and be prepared to share them in May. Subcommittees will then be formed to address concerns. 
There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 9:22 am. The April meeting is cancelled and the next meeting will be held on Friday, May 2, 2014.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kelley Hamilton, CAN-DO Secretary
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